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Planning Commission
Meeting Minutes
Members Present: Stephen Hull-Preside in Scott Enos Absence, Elizabeth Shoemaker, Mignon Probst, Cory Jones, and Scott Keller 2nd Alt.
Staff: Brian Preece-Town Planner, Arlene Buehler-Clerk\Recorder
Public: Blake Howell, Erika, Sandor, Phil Edwards, Jim Brown, Jana Brown, Barbra Broadhead, Grace Broadhead, Jeff Lattin, Alan Brown, Collin Greenfield
Call to Order:  The Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Stephen Hull states the first item of business is electing a chair in the absence of Scott Enos the official chairman. Cory Jones nominates Stephen Hull, Elizabeth Shoemaker seconds the nomination. Voting is unanimous. Stephen Hull will preside.
Prayer: Mignon Probst
Approval of Meeting Minutes November 29th, 2018 – Cory Jones makes a motion to approve the meeting minutes as written. Mignon Probst seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous among members that attended Stephen Hull abstained. The minutes for November 29th, 2018 are proved as written.
Public Comment: No public comment.
Home Occupation Business License Application located at 3171 South 3400 West by Erika Sandor – Brian Preece explains to the Planning Commission that under the current legislature law that this is one of the businesses that is not required to obtain a business license through Charleston because no one comes to her home she does all of her business outside the home but because she wants one she is required to go through the same process as any other business application. Erika Sandor states she works out of a spa in Park City but is wanting to contract out to other facilities and in order to do this they require her to get a business license before they will allow her to be an independent contractor. Elizabeth Shoemaker asks if she is licensed by the state. Erika Sandor states yes. Elizabeth state that under the Charleston town ordinances massage therapy is one occupations that is not allowed out of the home. Erika Sandor states she has no intention of operating out of her home and does not have the space or equipment to do that. Scott Keller states if the commission approve the license and it is for a prohibited business isn’t that in conflict with the ordinance. Brian Preece states we are not licensing her for a massage business but more an office use only and in the motion should indicate so. After more discussion Cory Jones makes a motion to approve the business license for Erika Sandor for a home office. Mignon Probst seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. The business license application for Erika Sandor is approved.
Public Hearing and Potential Action for Proposed Subdivision Summit Creek located at 3566 West 3000 South – Stephen Hull asks in the appropriate notices have been sent out and publications posted as required. The clerk states yes. Blake Howell states he and his wife are proposing this six lot subdivision where he will build on one lot and sell the others to finance the building of his own home. He has done a lot of research and inquiries and believes the subdivision he is proposing is well within the town ordinances and will maintain the small town feel that he is wanting to achieve with this project. Stephen Hulls ask if he will have CC&R’s to make sure the property is kept to this standard and will it be a private road. Blake Howell states yes he will have the CC&R’s and it will be like a home owners association that will be required to participate in the maintenance for the road for a lengthy period of time. Cory Jones asks if he has enough water shares for all of the lots to be able to hook up culinary water. Brian Preece explains that yes at the final stage is where the CC&R’s and will serve letter from the water conservancy district will be required and after his review his recommendation is to approve the preliminary application. Scott Keller asks the applicant how they plan to handle the power above or below ground. Blake states that he plans on all underground however he has not met with Heber Light & Power at this point but that is his intention. Brian Preece state that before the plat will be recorded we will have the health department and the water conservancy district as well as all other required signatures.

Stephen Hull opens the public hearing and asks if there is any public comment: Barbra Broadhead asks if the water easements are accounted for on the plat and will the new owners be aware of the easements. Blake Howell states it should be noted on the plat for all of the water easements and the new owners will all be well aware of them. It was asked if they will be allowing any rental homes. Mr. Howell states that they do not want rental homes or duplexes and intend to have single family dwelling homes but does acknowledge that after the lot is sold he would have little control of how many families lived in each one but would hope it was kept as he originally proposed for the single family dwellings. Collin Greenfield asks what is or does the town have a plan for future growth in the town. Brian Preece explains that several years ago the counsel worked and completed “General Plan” for the town and after that there were several revisions and the residents were all very involved with it all and in fact they had outside counsel and help fine tuning it to what they have today. Collin Greenfield asks if there was any way to make sure the standard of the road doesn’t become another road like Winterton circle. Brian Preece explains that the town really has no way to dictate the standards but encourages the subdivision owners to have it included in CC&R’s. After some discussion that wasn’t pertinent to this application, Stephen Hull closed the public hearing and asked for further discussion within the planning commission. Cory Jones makes a motion to approve the preliminary application as it was presented. Scott Keller seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. The preliminary application is approved.
Premises Occupation Business License Discussion – Stephen Hull starts off by asking if there was an updated copy of the ordinance to include the revisions that has been made. Elizabeth Shoemaker states she would like a copy of the updated version as well. Brian Preece and he clerk will work on making sure they all get an updated copy. To begin Brian Preece explains that the Town Council voted and requested to ask the Planning Commission to review the premises occupation portion of the business license process. The Council stated that it was too hard to regulate or enforce and there is a number of businesses that are in non-compliance. In his past experience and recent research there are very few other areas that still allow these types of businesses in their cities and towns. So they propose to do away with premises occupations which will not affect any existing businesses but going forward it will eliminate some of the issues that the town is having with the premises occupations. So as the Planning Commission you can take a look at this and give them your recommendation or if you choose refuse to make revisions or recommendations, and as they Planning Commission is well aware once you make the recommendations it is still up to the council to make the final decision. After very little discussion it is agreed that due to lack of attendance and time for a couple of members they would table this item and take a month to think about it and return next month with their suggestions and ideas. Elizabeth Shoemaker makes a motion to table the item until the next meeting. Cory Jones seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous.
Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm. 
______________________________

Submitted by Arlene Buehler, 
Charleston Town Recorder 

